 BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, September 14, 2010
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass ,  Chairman Jill G. Sullivan opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan , Vice Chairman Robert E. Mazow , Selectman Richard Malagrifa, Matthew W. Strauss, David Van Dam  and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session / Discussion:

An open dialogue took place between Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator, Members of the Board of Selectmen and Robert Sharpe of the Swampscott Yacht Club on implementing a boat storage policy that had been discussed at a previous meeting.  Selectman Mazow recommend that item numbers 12 & 13 of the policy have the following added to the end “for up to no more than 30 days, after 30 days the boats will be disposed of. (See votes of the Board). 
Danielle Strauss, Recreation Director and Mary Beth O’Malley, Swampscott High School Nurse discussed the upcoming National Family Health and Fitness Day which is being held on Sunday, September 26, 2010, at the Swampscott High School from 9-1AM.  All events are free and opened to the public.
Danielle Strauss, Recreation Director informed the Board that the Town is now excepting online credit card payments for program registrations.
 Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to accept the boat storage policy presented by the Harbor Advisory Committee and updated by Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator and amended by the Selectmen, seconded by Selectman Mazow. (see attached)
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve the renewal of a Junk Dealers license for Phillips Clock Shop, 330 Essex Street, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve executive session meeting minutes from August 17, 2010, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve executive session meeting minutes from August, 31, 2010, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve meeting minutes from August 31, 2010, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve invoice for Bernstein & Miller, P.C. in the amount of $660.00 for services through August 31, 2010, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve the Swampscott Library’s request to place a sign for their annual book sale on the Town Hall lawn from September 16, 2010 through October 4, 2010, seconded by Selectman Strauss.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve a block party request from Jackie Millett, 67 Franklin Avenue, Swampscott, Mass to be held on October 16, 2010 from 3-9PM seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to open the Special Town Meeting Warrant seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to accept the Special Town Warrant including a citizens petition to amend the Zoning By Laws with this to be added as article 8 in the Town Warrant seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. (see attached)
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to close the Special Town Meeting Warrant seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

New Member Introduction:

Joseph Markarian of the Capital Improvement Committee introduced the following as new members of the Capital Improvement Committee, Kelly Begin, Pat Shanahan, Raymond Patalano and William Karametsoppulos.

Town Administrators Report: 

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following items:

· The Assessment Center used to recommend an appointment to the Fire Chief position took place today at Town Hall and the expectation is that within 30days there will be a recommendation given to the Board.   

· Road way project bid opening will take place on September 21, 2010.

· On-going communication with the One Salem Group regarding accepting Davenport Drive as a public roadway has been positive. 
Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Van Dam spoke on the 9-11 Ceremony that was recently held in the Town and recognized the Swampscott Fire Department for their efforts in organizing a great memorial.  Selectman Van Dam reminded resident of an upcoming memorial service at St. John’s Church for Jared J Raymond to be held on September 19, 2010. Selectman Van Dam questioned a person playing guitar outside of the Red Rock Bistro. Selectman Van Dam questioned the window frame at the Fish House that looks like it is need of some repair. 
Selectman Malagrifa spoke on some resident’s complaints regarding the outside condition of the former Papa John’s Restaurant on Humphrey Street which includes graffiti.
Selectman Mazow recognized and commented on what a great job Danielle Strauss, Recreation Director has done with community events. 
Selectman Strauss thanked Denise Dembkoski, Town Treasurer and Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator for their assistance with the new payments of credit cards for recreational programs.  Selectman Strauss thanked the Swampscott Fire Department for their 9-11 memorial that was well attended. 
Selectman Sullivan thanked and recognized Sue Duplin, Town Clerk and Connie Hayes, Clerk’s Office & Elections for staying open late and helping with a busy election. . Selectman Sullivan thanked all the volunteers who worked in all areas throughout the Town for Election Day. Selectman Sullivan thanked and recognized former Selectman Douglas F. Allen for the gift of a desk flag that was given to him in the 1970’’s.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to adjourn meeting at 9:05PM seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

Attest:

Maureen Shultz, 
Administrative Assistant 

